
Joint Track & Field / Officials Committee 

Tuesday 11th August 

18.00 

Discussion 
Points  

 Actions 

Present Rhiannon Linington-Payne (RLP); Joyce Tomala (JT); Sue Hooper (SH); 
Zoe Holloway (ZH); Lynne Brier (LB); Adrian Palmer (AP); Jeff Marsden 
(JM); Alan Currie (AC); Crispin Backshall (CB); Lynette Harries (LH); 
Geoff Wickens (GW); Dave Jessett (DJ); Bethan Akanbi-Mortimer 
(BAM); Jamie Clode (JC) 

 

Apologies Olive Dobson; Kath Elias  

WA 
Updates 

Competition Manager (RLP) 
Pilot Events 

• First pilot events taking place weekend after this meeting.  
Limited numbers as government guidance still very restrictive 
during planning stages. 

• Good support from both athletes & officials. 

• Pilot events for juniors to run weekend after – added challenge 
of parents attending events etc. 

• Review of processes and update guidance documents as 
necessary using finding from pilot events. 

Indoor Events 

• Discussions ongoing at a UKA level with Competitions Strategy 
Groups – early planning phases. 

• Dates pencilled in with calendar and facility should the indoor 
season be able to go ahead as ‘normal’. 

• Ideas discussed between Home Countries about how indoor 
events may be possible on a smaller, more restricted scale. 

• AC – indoor records to be updated at next meeting. AC to send 
records to Lynne to be circulated prior to meeting. 

• JT requested that the CSG look at publishing 2021 provisional 
fixtures as soon as possible.  RLP to raise at next CSG meeting. 

Pilot Events – Officials Update (SH) 

• Officials contacted who may want some officiating exposure to 
competition prior to British Championships. 

• Referees/Chiefs working closely with RLP on new procedures. 

• JT thanked SH & RLP for their work in getting these 
competitions live, and also to all the officials involved with the 
planning and delivery of the events.  

• JM raised that photofinish can be read remotely using Wi-Fi if 
necessary. 
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Discussion Response to Health & Safety Documents (RLP) 

• Possible updates after the pilot updates – will be circulated by 
email if there are any. 

• Minor update to officials duties for horizontal jumps in the 
Return to Officiating guidance – advised by DJ.  

Review of Inter Regional Championships (JT) 

• Meeting to take place on 26th August – JT emailed regional 
secretaries and ask for names of those attending. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



• LH agreed to be independent Chair. 

• RLP to circulate link to those attending 

 
RLP 

Actions 
from 
previous 
meeting 

 Officials Survey Summary (ZH) 

• ZH sent summary by region prior to meeting. 

• Reserve list in place in case there are dropouts for events in the 
current climate. 

• Low number of responses in certain disciplines e.g. PF  

• ZH to check with UKA as to whether licences will be extended 
for a season due to losing a season due to COVID – may not be 
possible due to DBS lapsing every 3 years. 

• CB – raised that there are PF operators in North Wales, but no 
one who can set up the equipment.  ZH confirmed that 
Technician training is being looked into with Phil James.  

Dates of Future Meetings (JT) 

• Monthly dates to continue during current climate. 

• Separate meetings with Officials Committee for nominations as 
and when ‘normal’ fixtures resume. 

• JT – currently no Regional Officials Secretaries in active post.  
Advert has gone out to the East via website, Facebook, direct 
contact with clubs etc.  Welcomed ideas for recruitment. 

• Deadline for resignation from committee posts will be the next 
meeting. 

• DJ & JM confirmed that they would be standing down from 
their posts on the Officials Committee. 

• JT thanked both for their contributions. 

• RLP/SH will look into replacements for these roles. Clarification 
needed on whether ‘Secondary’ Wales registered officials 
would be eligible.  JT to confirm with James Williams as to 
whether there is a procedure in place.  Appointments to be 
added as an agenda item for next meeting. 
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Reports Regional Issues 

• North – no feedback from clubs.  Menai T&F are organising 
their club meeting on 6th Sept & are still in the process of 
looking for Officials. SH has put out a call for Timekeepers and 
PF officials.  ZH can circulate this via the newsletter. 

• South – No feedback.  Still looking for someone to fill official’s 
secretary post.  Mark Gold will replace Jamie at this committee 
once back from furlough.   

 

AOB • JM – will circulate current active PF officials list 

• LH – implications for AGM – JW may want to highlight the need 
for additional personnel on committees etc.  Can we store data 
around non-technical officials?  ZH confirmed that they already 
receive the newsletter, and discussions need to be had with 
UKA if a non-technical category can be added to Trinity.  Many 
are also already registered as an official in another discipline so 
would already be on distribution list.  

• SH – updated that both John Penny & Nick Fisher have retired 
from officiating.  Both have received cards of thanks from the 
committee. 
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• JT asked for AP & Chris Jones to give an update on CWG 
Preparations at the next meeting 

• JT – asked for notes from meetings to be added to website as it 
demonstrates the committees are active and involved.  RLP to 
ask media team to add to website. 

AP/Chris 
Jones 
 
RLP 

Date of 
next 
meeting 

Wednesday 9th September – 18.00  
 
 

 


